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Welcome back to Term 4! I hope everyone is enjoying

the beautiful spring weather on Wiradjuri Country.

It’s wonderful to be back into the swing of things at

school, with lots of learning already happening in

classrooms. As the term gets underway, we’re

focusing on providing engaging lessons and rich

learning experiences for all our students.

I was thrilled to hear that our first Cultural and

Community Day was a great success while I was on

leave. This event was a fantastic opportunity to

celebrate our local culture, build connections, and

create memorable experiences for our students. A

huge thank you to all the staff, families, and

community members who helped bring this special

day to life. It’s events like these that make our school

community such a wonderful place for our students

to grow and learn. Your support is always deeply

appreciated.

I would like to address a significant concern:

attendance. We have noticed a substantial drop in

student attendance, which is worrying. Regular

school attendance is crucial to every child’s

education. Each day at school is an opportunity for

your child to learn, build relationships, and develop

the skills they need to succeed. When students miss

school, they miss out on learning, and it can be

difficult for them to catch up. This has a significant

impact on their academic achievement and their

wellbeing. 

I strongly encourage all families to read the pages in

this newsletter that focus on the importance of

school attendance. We cannot stress enough that the

most impactful thing parents can do for their child’s

education is to ensure they attend school every day

they are well enough to do so. Attending school

consistently sets up a positive routine and helps

students feel connected to their learning and their

peers.

Please do not let your child stay home unless they

are unwell.

The negative impacts of low attendance are serious.

Students who miss days of school miss out on

important concepts taught on those days, which

affects their progress over time. This can lead to

gaps in knowledge and a lack of confidence, which

can persist through later years of schooling. Let’s

work together to give every child the best possible

chance to succeed by making sure they are here at

school, learning every day.

If you have any concerns or questions, please don’t

hesitate to reach out. We’re here to support you.

Thank you for your ongoing support, and let’s make

this final term of 2024 one filled with growth and

achievement! Andrew Clifton







Regular attendance at school is essential for

students to achieve quality life outcomes.

Schools, in partnership with parents, are

responsible for promoting the regular attendance

of students.

Education in New South Wales is compulsory for

all children between the ages of six years and

below the minimum school leaving age of 17

years. The Education Act 1990 requires that

parents ensure their children of compulsory

school age are enrolled at, and regularly attend

school. Children are required to attend school

each day it is open for students.

Link to Compulsory School Attendance
Information for Parents Document.

Recently, staff have been meeting to collaborate on

our School Excellence Plan and our 2025 External

Validation.

Our School Excellence Plan is a three-year roadmap

for school success. It guides teacher professional

learning and focuses on the areas where our school

can make the most significant improvements.

Throughout this period, we continuously monitor our

progress, set goals for school improvement, and

make adjustments as needed.

External Validation is a process designed to ensure

high-quality teaching, learning, and effective school

management. In preparation, we collect and present

evidence showcasing our school's operations. This

evidence allows evaluators to assess our procedures

and practices in enhancing teaching and learning.

From this, they evaluate us against the School

Excellence Framework and provide feedback that

shapes our school’s directions for the coming years.

We are working hard on self-evaluation and evidence

collection to support this process. It is a highly

reflective exercise that has already helped us

enhance the teaching and learning happening at our

school.

We have also been focusing on improving our

assessment practices and data collection to drive

teaching and learning and track students growth

over time.

Curriculum Focus
by Mr South
Assistant Principal, Curriculum and Instruction

Attendance Matters

85%
At Last Newsletter Year to Date

71%
Our attendance goal is for
all students to attend
school 95% of the time.

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/student-wellbeing/attendance-matters---resources-for-schools/Compulsory_school_attendance_parents_QAupdate_2022.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/student-wellbeing/attendance-matters---resources-for-schools/Compulsory_school_attendance_parents_QAupdate_2022.pdf




WRITE YOUR TOPIC HEADING
HERE

S U B  H E A D I N G

The 3-6 Students have had the opportunity to

engage in Child Protection lessons. 

Stage 2 looked at our right to feel safe and had

lessons about showing respect and how to manage

challenging safety and social relationships. Stage 3

have been learning about changing relationships

over time and the qualities that make up positive

and negative relationships.

Students engaged in a range of tasks, including

having to work collaboratively to meet challenging

goals and design a poster where they needed to

work together in order to assign roles to ensure

everyone felt valued and included. We will continue

our work in Child Protection later in the term. 

Our students have also been focusing on improving

their writing skills. They have been learning how to  

create persuasive texts encouraging circuses to

discontinue the use of wild animals as part of their

performance. Using the mentor text ‘The One and

Only Ivan’, they have learned more about the topic

and have begun to form arguments persuading

politicians to outlaw the use of wild animals in this

show. 

We look forward to reading the finished product!

Marrawuy News
By Mr Clifton and Mr South

The K-2 Kukuparra students have had a busy start to

Term 4 and are looking forward to lots of wonderful

events and activities for the rest of the year. They

have already started practising for a special

performance at the end of year presentation night.

The students had lots of fun in Science at the end of

Term 3 designing and making a toy that moves. They

used recycled materials to design, produce and test

a toy that could be pushed or pulled. The students

painted and decorated their toys and then

demonstrated how they moved either by pushing or

pulling. 

In Maths, the K-2 students have been participating in

hands on learning activities to measure, record,

compare and estimate the masses of objects using

uniform informal units. They used an equal-arm

balance to compare the masses of two objects and

record, which is heavier or lighter. The students have

used a balance to find two collections of objects

that have the same mass.

In Science this term, K-2 students are learning about

digital technologies that can be found in everyday

life and how they help us. The students went on a

digital technology hunt around their school and took

photos of all the technology they could find. They

then drew a picture of one piece of digital

technology that they found and explained how it was

used in everyday life.

Kukuparra News
By Miss Lesker



Over the course of Term 3, we have had our 2025

Kindergarten students, Kelly and Brodie, join us

for Kindergarten Transition! 

These sessions continue throughout Term 4,

giving our newest students a head start as they

begin to learn and explore the routines and

environment of school life.

Transition is a wonderful time for these young

learners to gradually adjust to the rhythm of the

school day, familiarise themselves with our

classrooms, and make connections with teachers

and peers. Each week, they engage in fun and

meaningful activities that introduce them to early

literacy, numeracy, and social skills, all designed

to help them feel comfortable and confident for

their official start in 2025.

They’re also learning to navigate the routines of

school, such as lining up, participating in group

activities, and following directions. These small

but important steps are helping build a solid

foundation for their full-time schooling journey

next year.

We’ve been thrilled to see their enthusiasm and

curiosity as they discover new things each week.

Welcome Kelly and Brodie!

Kindergarten
Transition



"The beautiful thing about learning is that no one can
take it away from you." – B.B. King



We are incredibly proud that Erin recently received a heartfelt letter from the Minister for Education,

acknowledging her exceptional commitment to learning and her admirable community spirit. This special

recognition is a result of the positive impact Erin has had at Euabalong West Public School.

The Minister praised Erin for her cooperative attitude, kindness, and consideration towards her peers, noting

how these qualities make her a valued member of our school community. The Minister’s letter highlighted Erin’s

potential as a natural leader, sharing how she actively listens to others and serves as a role model to younger

students, setting a positive example through her actions.

In the letter, the Minister also recognised Erin’s pride in her culture and her admirable qualities as an

ambassador for our community. It’s inspiring to see Erin’s growth as a student and her commitment to upholding

the values we cherish at Euabalong West. Her dedication to both her studies and her peers is truly

commendable and it is wonderful to see her efforts celebrated in this way.

Congratulations, Erin, on this well-deserved recognition! We look forward to seeing your continued success and

contributions to our school and community. Keep up the fantastic work—you make us all proud! Never stop being

a leader and a learner. You’re a natural!

Well done, Erin!



Cultural and
Community Day
Our first Cultural and Community Day was

wonderful, bringing together students, staff,

families, and community members for a memorable

celebration of Wiradjuri culture and community

spirit. Students enjoyed a day rich with hands-on

activities, exploring cultural traditions, and learning

from local community members who generously

shared their time and knowledge.

One of the highlights of the day was making Johnny

Cakes, an exciting and delicious experience for all

involved! Students also had the opportunity to paint

boomerangs, adding their own creative touches

while learning about the significance of these

cultural symbols. Through each activity, students

gained insights into Wiradjuri culture, enhancing

their understanding of and appreciation for the

traditions that shape our community.

We extend our heartfelt thanks to the Murrin Bridge

Local Aboriginal Land Council for their generous

support in providing the delicious food for our

recent Cultural and Community Day. Their

contribution played a vital role in making the day a

memorable and enriching experience for our

students, staff, and community members. Sharing

food together strengthened our connections, and

we are deeply grateful for the role Murrin Bridge

Local Aboriginal Land Council played in fostering

this spirit of community and cultural appreciation.

Thank you for helping make our day such a success!

We are deeply grateful to everyone who contributed

to this special event, from the community members

who shared their expertise to the families who

joined us. The support and participation of our

community made this day truly exceptional,

providing our students with a meaningful

connection to local culture and fostering a deeper

sense of community.

Thank you to all who attended and helped make our

first Cultural and Community Day a day to

remember! We look forward to our next Cultural and

Community Day, where we will continue to provide

our students with opportunities to learn about

Aboriginal cultures and history and to connect with

our community.



We are incredibly proud to announce that our relay

team of Erin, Layla, Macy, and Reagan represented

Euabalong West Public School at the NSWPSSA

Athletics Championships held at the Sydney

Olympic Park Athletic Centre on Wednesday 23

October and Thursday 24 October. Competing at

this level is a remarkable achievement and the girls

showcased exceptional dedication and skill.

With fierce competition from across the state, the

team ran a personal best (PB) and finished 12th

overall in the state. They also competed in the

Norm & Elizabeth Austen small schools relay, a

special category for schools with enrolments under

25 students. It was an honour to see them compete

among the best and hold their own so admirably.

The girls were not only outstanding athletes but

also fantastic ambassadors for our school and

community. They displayed sportsmanship,

teamwork, and resilience—qualities we value at

EWPS. We couldn’t be prouder of their efforts and

the wonderful way they represented us.

NSWPSSA Champions!
We extend heartfelt thanks to the local community

groups who helped make this experience possible

through generous fundraising. Special thanks to

Neil Quinn, Kylie Simmons, and Luke and Amy

Golding from the Euabalong Progress Association,

as well as Natalie Hall from the Murrin Bridge Land

Council. 

We also offer our sincere thanks to everyone who

purchased a raffle ticket or donated some money

to support our team.

All money raised helped to ease the costs

associated with this big trip and made a

meaningful difference.

Congratulations to Erin, Layla, Macy, and Reagan

on this outstanding achievement! This was a

wonderful experience and an opportunity to create

lasting memories they’ll cherish.



Calendar Term 4 2024

I M P O R T A N T  U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S  A N D  K E Y  D A T E S

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday
Saturday &

Sunday

4

4th November

Crookwell -
Canberra Excursion

5th November

Crookwell -
Canberra Excursion

6th November

Crookwell -
Canberra Excursion

K-2 Lake Cargelligo
Excursion

7th November

Crookwell -
Canberra Excursion

8th November

Crookwell -
Canberra Excursion

2025 Kindergarten
Transition

5

12th November

Aboriginal School
Partnership
Committee Meeting
3.30pm

13th November

2025 Kindergarten
Transition

6

19th November

P&C Meeting
3.30pm

21st November

Lake Cargelligo
AECG Meeting
3.30pm

2025 Kindergarten
Transition

7

25th November

Swimming Lessons

26th November

Swimming Lessons

28th November

Swimming Lessons

29th November

Swimming Lessons

30th November

Swimming Lessons

8

2nd December

Swimming Lessons

3rd December

Swimming Lessons

4th December

Swimming Lessons

5th December

Swimming Lessons

6th December

Small Schools
Swimming Carnival

Week 4
4th November - 
8th November

Crookwell/Canberra
Excursion

Week 5
12th November

Aboriginal School
Partnership

Committee Meeting

Week 6
19th November
P&C Meeting


